
LUDGERSHALL TOWN COUNCIL 

 

 

 

 

Minutes of the Planning meeting held on 21st December 2020 

remotely using Microsoft Teams at 6.15pm.  
 

Present:  Cllr J White, Cllr V Dixon, Cllr P Burgon (Chairman), Cllr M Williams 

Absent: Cllr M Giles 

Public:  No members of the public attended the meeting  

 

      AGENDA ITEM 

015-20/21:  1. Apologies – Cllr B Cordery - The Committee resolved to accept these and record 
under the LGA 1972 Section 99 and Sch 12 para 40.   

016-20/21:  2. Declaration of Interest – none.     

017-20/21:  3. Planning Applications – 

a)  Variation of Planning Permission 18/10543/FUL (The development of Green 

Infrastructure including the importation of material and infill engineering works to the 

former test track to support the implementation of the approved Recreational Access 

Action Plan for the Army Basing Programme) in order to secure a revised landform and 

updated Materials Management Plan at Land at Corunna Barracks, Tidworth Road, 

Ludgershall, SP11 9RP.  The Committee discussed the proposals and have no objections 

to these.  Admin to notify Wiltshire Council.  

b) 20/10902/TCA – Sycamore tree – reduce limbs to West by 1.5m and re-balance crown at 

Castle Street, Ludgershall, SP11 9QR.  The Committee discussed the proposals and have 

no objections to these.  Admin to notify Wiltshire Council. 

018-20/21: 4. Applications Determined – none  

019-20/21: 5. 19/07329/TPO – discuss.  Cllr J White had raised at the previous meeting that the 

trees to the front of the property did not look like they had been fully felled and she had sent in a 

photograph to show a re-planted tree.  The Committee looked at the photos and Cllr M Williams 

advised that the two half trees covered in Ivy were there originally and the tree in the Planning 

Application had been fully felled to ground and another (very small) tree replanted.  It was not 

possible to see what type of tree has been placed there, but it looks like all conditions have been 

adhered to so no further action is needed.  

020-20/21: 6. Wiltshire Council tree re-planting policy – This is quite a lengthy document – Admin 

to send out to the Committee for discussion at a future meeting, if required.    

021-20/21: 7. Update on building site at end of Empress Way – Admin advised that Cllr C 

Williams had received complaints from local residents about the mud and grit spilled along the road 

and over the bridge by the construction traffic.  He has contacted Foreman Homes who provided a 

response to him advising that they are adhering to the regulations of wheel washing and road 

sweeping.  Cllr Burgon agreed that this is the case as he walks up there most days.  The committee 

also looked at the Construction Method Statement which is very basic.  Cllr M Williams advised that 

on several occasions he has been waiting to cross the bridge and while sat at the traffic lights he has  

been behind over-full lorries waiting to turn left onto Astor Crescent that have dropped grit or wet 



cement everywhere.  All agreed that the trucks are being over-filled – this needs to be reported to 

Wiltshire Council – Admin to action.  

022-20/21: 8. Agenda Points to be discussed for next meeting – none.  

 
There being no further business to discuss the meeting ended at 6.42pm.  

 

Signed…………………………………………………….Date……………………………                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          


